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Panama, 19th March 1877
Dear Mr Sander,

The day before yesterday I arrived here in Buenaventura and on the 25th of this month I shall go to Acapulco. Also today I received the clothing you sent us. Tomorrow I shall have to draw a cheque from Messrs Lunau, he will pay me in gold, it will be £100. My brother Eduard is already in Guatemala. I have had a letter from him, he had not written since November. The clothing is fine but the shoes are a little too large and the trousers are short but not too much. When in Acapulco I expect to find some beautiful plants. I have bought some paint so that I shall be able to make drawings of them. So far I have not made any drawings because I had no paint. Fortunately I found some paint, it is not very good but it will enable me to indicate the colours. I expect my plants to arrive well, especially the Uropedium, but the Od. roezlii was growing on trees and they may have rotted. 

My foot is still bad, I don’t know if I shall be able to travel like this, but I shall have to go to Acapulco like this. 
If you need any Uropedium lindenii, please write to me immediately because there are a few hundred still available, and if you can sell Cypripedium roezlii, even for a low price, please write to me; they occur plentifully, in fact, there are so many that it is possible to collect 100 in a day.

I have nothing else to write, I have already written to you about the events in Buenaventura on the 14th of this month.

Yours sincerely,

F. Klaboch

Please send your letters to Panama; Mr. Lunau will forward them to me.

Sr. Dr. Herman Lunau

Consul de Alemania

Panama

Para Franz Klaboch
Translated by Maren Talbot
1 of 1
27/07/04

